CKCSCNENY Meeting
March 18, 2018
Attendees:
Officers & Board Members
Carol Rose, President
John Ioia, Vice President
Darlene Petralia, Secretary
Pat Hicks, Treasurer
Lynn Beman
MaryLou Falco
Deb Mattice
Eva Melia
Marty Melia
Amy Cox
Sharon Shave
Wes Shave
Laura Calabrese
John Calabrese
Bill Smith
Greta Smith
Carrie Cronin
Carol called the meeting to order at 2:07.  The minutes were approved as written.
President’s report - Carol welcomed everyone.
Vice President - none
Secretary - Darlene reported on the discussions from the board meeting and relayed the need to understand and follow the by-laws, including rules regarding membership, elections and duties of the secretary to inform membership of upcoming meetings.  She mentioned the calendar on the website will have all the scheduled meetings for 2018 and that going forward reminders will go out ten days in advance.  Also in the future the board will appoint a nominating committee at the meeting before our Annual meeting and election in January.  All members can read the by-laws on our website.  
Treasurer - Pat reported that we have $18,620.87 in our treasury.
Committee Reports
Membership Committee - Pat reports that we have a total of 60 members having lost Michael and Sheila Wright.   There was discussion regarding the details of becoming a member, dealing with membership applications, and keeping in sync with our by-laws.  It was decided that the membership applications will continue to go to Pat as membership chair, and she will forward a copy to the Secretary for the files.  
Specialty Committees - Show Chair
John reported that all the paperwork was in and our judges are set.  Karen Paul is doing Friday, Jeanie Montford is doing Saturday and Sheryl Skidmore is doing sweeps.  Though we considered doing two sweeps, it was decided to keep to one at least for this year.
John called for volunteers to take over as show chair.   He has his hands full with the circuit and needs someone to take over the paperwork for AKC.  
Auction/Fund Raising - Greta needs donations for both silent and live auctions.  She asked that people please not wait until the last minute or bring items on the day of the shows.  Everyone should be made aware that if items are donated late, they may be held over until the next year.  As always help with setting up and taking down each day is much needed.  
After a discussion of possible items for raffle, it was decided that a dyson professional dryer would be a popular item.  Bill found one online for a good price, Eva moved that we go ahead with the purchase and Sharon seconded, the motion passed and Bill made the purchase.
The issue of asking David Frei to auctioneer our live auction was brought up.  Lynn made a motion that we offer him $750 toward an airline ticket, John seconded and the motion was passed.  It was decided that Darlene would contact him to invite him.
Grounds Committee - Bill reported that we would be asking the same power washers and hoping that they will keep the price the same as last year.  We are one week out from the Fair this year so hopefully the conditions won’t be too bad to start with.  Ofcourse, there is always a need for volunteers to assist with the myriad of chores that come under the auspices of the grounds committee.  We will have the same number of golf carts as last year, one regular and one with a carrier for ice, etc.
Trophies - Debbie reported that we had seven classes still looking for sponsors, a dollar amount of $70.  Several people stepped up immediately and now all trophies are covered.
Hospitality - Amy & Laura reported on progress with the banquet.  After talking with Hatties Chicken Shack, it appeared that it may be too expensive.  They are looking elsewhere and trying to keep to our country picnic theme.  They really would like to have someone who would clean up after the meal.  Hatties did ask if they would have a kitchen at their disposal and it was thought they probably could use the hospitality kitchen on the grounds.  
Amy reported that the Friday night Puppy Palooza is well in hand and will be very similar to last year.  Thursday night’s welcome party will be sponsored by Carol and Darlene and if anyone wants to donate wine, it will be much appreciated.  
Amy showed examples of her really fun table decorations.  Carrie will be helping with decorations and hospitality.
As usual there was enthusiastic discussion and ideas for making the specialty unique and welcoming.  
Old business 
Laura had gotten a quote from Ballston Spa Printers for tee shirts.  There is a $250. one time set up fee, an $18 color fee for six colors, and priced per tee ranged from $4.50 - 7.00 depending on color and style.  John moved that we accept their quote and have Laura go ahead with ordering them, Darlene seconded and it was unanimously approved.
Lynn heard from Dr. Cerda-Gonzalez  and is working with her to possibly  re-schedule a seminar at Harmony.   Carol brought up the possibility of the geneticist who was at the National last year doing a Harmony seminar.
Carol said  that we will be scheduling another cardio clinic with Dr. Sedaka at Harmony in the Fall.  
New Business
John told us about the latest AKC Gazette Breed Column (for members who do not know, John writes and/or arranges for our breed column).  He mentioned that the next article is on DM (Degenerative Myelopathy) by Stephanie Abraham.  
Carrie told us that she was going to try to get two books donated by Dr. Judy Morgan, DVM.  Dr. Morgan is a holistic veterinarian and expert in canine nutrition.
Amy told us that she is planning the annual Bielman’s Puppy Party at their home.  She asked if we would like to make it  a breeder’s puppy party and it was decided that other club breeders would invite their puppy folks and it would be a very inclusive, club oriented event.  Tentative dates June 2 or 3.   Members should watch for further information.
The Meeting adjourned at 3:45.
Respectfully submitted,
Darlene Petralia, Secretary
